THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

FROM:
NANNETTE JOHNSTON

DATE:
June 17, 2010
SUBJECT:
INSURANCE COVERAGE

ISSUE


The contract for the insurance coverage for the Hardin County Schools needs to be renewed.

FACTS


The Hardin County Schools contract for insurance coverage will expire on June 30, 2010.  Curneal and Hignite Insurance Company is our current vendor. Hardin County has a 3 year guaranteed base rate and FY11 will begin the second year of this agreement. They are underwritten by Indiana Insurance Company.  Hardin County Schools has worked with Indiana insurance to improve our insurance rating by establishing a safety review committee.  This committee continues to make suggestions to building leaders in procedures and repairs. This has helped to reduce the number of insurance claims being made.  As a result, Curneal and Hignite are able to offer reductions in premium costs to the district (see attached Premium Comparison Page). 

Next year, the premium for insurance cost for Hardin County Schools will be approximately $1,220,862.64 as opposed to the current premium of $1,162,841.57 which results in an increase of $58,021.07. In FY10, Hardin County had a 131% loss ratio on auto claims. The loss ratio over 100% caused an increase in the auto policy of $25,390.07. In addition, our workers compensation experience mod was increased to .88 from .78 due to an increase in claims, which caused this policy to increase by $49,641.00. 
Curneal and Hignite were able to reduce some other policies to try and offset these costs by as much as possible. They were able to reduce the initial increase of premium from Indiana Insurance by $17,010.00 because of the district’s commitment to the safety committee and loss control. Curneal and Hignite will extend the current offer of premium reductions over the next fiscal year with the option to renew annually based on this year’s property value, liability rate, Workman’s Compensation and the continuance of work from the safety committee. (See attached letter from Curneal Hignite).   


The insurance consultant for Hardin County Schools, R.C. Riley, has reviewed the insurance proposal and recommends that we continue our contract with Curneal and Hignite.    

RECOMMENDATION


I RECOMMEND THE HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION APPROVE THE PROPOSAL FOR INSURANCECOVERAGE WITH CURNEAL & HIGNITE.

RECOMMENDED MOTION


I MOVE THAT THE HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION APPROVE THE INSURANCE COVERAGE PROPOSAL WITH CURNEAL & HIGNITE.
